[image: image1.jpg]


Guidance


Contact for children in foster care
Contact should always be in the best interests of the child. It may be a court requirement which needs to be enabled by Children’s Services. All foster carers have a key role in facilitating appropriate contact with parents, siblings, extended family members and friends. This could be contact in the foster carer’s home if deemed safe and appropriate, or could be contact away from the foster home e.g. transporting children to a contact centre, accompanying them to a play area.
All members of the team around the child need to be mindful of difficulties that may arise for the child, family members and carer and this will need thorough discussion and agreement beforehand.

Carers are not expected to supervise contact, however, if requested, some may be happy to do this by prior agreement.

All contact arrangements should be discussed and recorded in detail at the child’s placement planning meeting with the supervising social worker present. This will provide an opportunity for the carer and others to establish exactly what is required of them, discuss any potential difficulties that may arise and reach an agreement that is in the child’s best interests.
Contact should be agreed in partnership with foster carers, parents and, if age appropriate, the child. Contact arrangements should be reviewed regularly and certainly after any major changes in the care plan. Any difficulties or queries need to be directed towards the child’s social worker and the carer’s supervising social worker immediately so they can be resolved quickly and any subsequent changes should be included in an updated placement agreement.

More information can be found in the Fostering Network publication.

Contact – Jackey Slade

Copies are available to borrow from Network Groups or your supervising worker.[image: image2.jpg]Norfollk County Coundl
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